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The Formentera Council wishes to express its deepest sorrow following the death at noon today
of a woman on a beach between Es Ministre restaurant and Es Pas des Trucadors. At
approximately 1.00pm lifeguard and rescue services were notified that a woman, 61 years old
and Austrian, was unconscious on a beach. According to witnesses at the scene, the woman
was in an area where the water was calm and swimming was authorised when she suffered a
sudden attack.

  

A number of beachgoers performed cardiac resuscitation until lifeguards arrived, at which point
the latter carried on with the task. The victim was then transported by rescue service watercraft
to the Es Ministre beach where an ambulance sat ready to take her to the hospital. None of
emergency services' efforts were successful, however, at saving the woman's life. The victim
had come to Formentera as part of a group day trip from Eivissa.
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